MCSA Board Meeting
January 26, 2010
7:00 PM – Joe Creason Building
Board Members Present: Craig Pidcock, Amy Strader, Scott Phillips, Melanie Wiles, John David Son, Jason Strader, Tracy Watwood, Kathy Watson and Andy Sievers
Meeting was called to order at 7:06 PM

Correspondence 

Request from Greg Smother to for a Girls High School Competitive Team to include any 8th Grade Girls.  Request Approved 

Greg Smothers also stated he is the President for the High School Booster and wants to get MCSA back into the games.  He would like to see MCSA perform exhibitions during half time and allow recreational players to sit with the High School players during the game.  Also like to have Ball Boys/Girls from the association.

The Board went into a closed session and dismissed all visitors to discuss the Disciplinary Committee’s Review regarding the complaint against Donnie Crass.

Board returned to Open Session.  

Disciplinary Committee Ruling:

This board through its disciplinary committee did not find enough evidence of misconduct worthy of a dismissal. However, to prevent future incidences and to protect players, coaches and parents, we require the following to occur during the spring 2010 season:

1.
MC Extreme is to provide complete schedule for the spring 2010  

Season including a normal practice schedule, game schedule, and tournament schedule so the board may, at its choosing, observe activities concerning the team.

2.
There should be no direct soccer-related communication between the coach and players off the field without parental supervision. This includes texting, email, chatting, blogging, telephone, and social networking sites.

This board strongly recommends that a team manager be selected by the parents of the team members that is not the coach or his spouse nor the assistant coach or his spouse. We feel that this would go a long way toward preventing future incidents and add a layer of protection for the coaching staff from the parents of the team. We also remind Coach Crass that actions on and off the field should be done with professionalism and should favorably reflect on this organization.

Board Continued with Regularly scheduled meeting.

Minutes from Previous Board Meeting were Read and Approved 
Financial Report Submitted by Amy Strader


Savings - $2,221.99


KLI - $9,986.22


MCSA - $4,455.06

NEW BUSINESS

Donnie Crass issued a formal complaint against Lori Jackson.  The Board agreed to send this matter to the Disciplinary Committee for Review and request the decision be concluded by the next board meeting.
Andy Sievers submitted a request to form a U9/U10 Girls Competitive Team – Request Approved.

MCSA will host the KYSA Summer Camp on June 7-10.

On-Site Registration for the Spring Season will be held at Mr. Gatti’s in Draffenville on 2/12 & 2/19/10 from 6-8 PM.

Next Board Meeting to be held on Tuesday, March 2, 2010 at 7:00 PM, Joe Creason Building.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:45 PM.
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